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TOWN OF LISBON

BOARD MEETING

APRIL 9, 2014
LISBON TOWN HALL

Present: 


Supervisor James Armstrong



Councilmember Nathanael Putney

Town Clerk Donna McBath



Councilmember Susan Duffy
Attorney Charles Nash, Esq.



Councilmember Robert McNeil
Highway Superintendent Timothy Dow 



Financial Advisor William Dashnaw



Absent:  Councilmember Gary Jarvis
Guest: Steve Teele and June Wilson, Viridian, Mark Akins, Michelle McLagan

1.
Meeting Called to Order for the Town Board Meeting 

Supervisor James Armstrong called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

2. Pledge Allegiance


3.
Minutes Approvals for March 12 and March 27, 2014
Councilmember McNeil made a motion, seconded by Supervisor Armstrong to approve the meeting minutes of March 12, 2014 and Special Meeting March 27, 2014.












Ayes – 4
Nays – 0

4.
Town Clerk Report March 2014
Councilmember Duffy made a motion, seconded by Councilmember McNeil to approve the Town Clerk’s Report for March 2014.


Ayes – 4
Nays – 0


5.  Approval of Town Justice Reports March 2014
Councilmember McNeil made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Duffy to accept the Justice Reports for March 2014.



Ayes – 4
Nays – 0 


6.
Approval of Abstracts

	a.  General
	$13,109.24

	b.  Highway
	$88,630.99

	c.  Water
	$280.62

	d.  Sewer
	$2,034.30

	
	

	Total
	$104,055.15


Councilmember McNeil made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Duffy to approve the abstracts to be paid.




Ayes – 4
Nays – 0
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7. 
Highway Superintendent’s Report
Highway Superintendent Dow stated that he wanted to organize a road trip to look at the road plan. Councilmember Duffy stated that the town board had hired Mr. Dashnaw to do up a 5 year road plan.  Highway Superintendent Dow stated that the board did that without consulting him.  Councilmember McNeil asked Superintendent Dow when he wanted to set up the currant road plan.  Superintendent Dow stated that when the snow disappeared, he could see how the winter had affected the roads. More discussion was held concerning the road plan for this current year.
Councilmember Putney made a motion, seconded by Councilmember McNeil to do the repairs on the roads that are needed with the exemption of any major repairs until after the road trip.
Superintendent Dow informed the board members that the highway department will be receiving $33,000.00 from the State of New York, because of the extreme pothole repairs from the winter wear. Supervisor Armstrong asked if this money was earmarked for any specific area. Superintendent Dow stated that there was no specific area that it needed to be spent on.

8.
Report from Legislator Mark Akins.

Legislator Mark Akins informed the board members that the Legislators were one month away from the final figures for the annual report.
Legislator Akins also informed the board members that he will not be running for Legislator this fall.  He would like to thank the board members very much for their support that they have given during his 4 years in office.


9.
Report from all Liaisons for committees


A.
Planning Board – Given by Councilmember McNeil – Planning Board did not meet in March and April’s meeting will take place April 14, 2014

B.
Campground – Closed for the Season
· Councilmember Duffy asked the board members if she could take the campground computer home with her to finish programing the computer so it could be used. Much discussion was held concerning this.

Councilmember McNeil made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Putney to allow Councilmember Duffy to take the campground computer home with her, so Mr. O’Neil and she can finish programing the computer.


Ayes – 4
Nays - 0 
· Discussion was held on the campground manager’s job description.  It was put on hold so Mr. O’Neil could have a chance to look at it. It will be discussed at the next meeting.

· A suggestion was made on getting some kind of a form for accidents that happen at the beach and campground, highway department, and town hall.

· Discussion was held on accepting credit cards at the beach and campground.  A suggestion was made that the town charge extra for using the credit card as the town is a municipality.  Another suggestion was made that the town do not charge extra for a year to see how much it would cost for people using their credit cards. No decision was made until the board members could talk with the person that will be setting up the credit card arrangement for the town at a later date.
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Con’t Report from all Liaisons for committees

C.
Homecoming
Town Clerk McBath asked if a yearly contract needed to be signed between the town and Homecoming Committee, so that the Homecoming Committee could receive funds from their budget line. Supervisor Armstrong stated that the contract needed to be signed. He also stated that the Homecoming Committee are in need for a check now. It was approved that a check could be written as soon as the contract is signed.


D.
Museum – Closed for the Season – No Report


E.
Recreation Committee – Councilmember Putney informed the board that a company would like to donate money for t shirt for the teams for spring baseball. He wanted to know how the company needed to do it.  Attorney Nash informed Councilmember Putney that the best way was for the company to order the t shirts so that no money would be exchanged.


F.
Animal Control – Sue Siedlecki –March report – attachment # 1.

10.
Old Business




A.
June Wilson – Viridian Energy




Discussion was held concerning Viridian Energy.  It was decided to change the electrical supplier from Ambit and National Grid to Viridian Energy with a fixed rate for two years at the cost of $.84 per kilowatt.  It was asked if the cost of the kilowatt went down, how much it would cost the town to get out of the fixed contract.  Ms. Wilson stated that the cost would be $50.00 account to get out of the contract.

Councilmember McNeil made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Putney to approve of changing electrical supplier from Ambit and National Grid to Viridian Energy for a fixed rate for two years at the cost of $.84 per kilowatt.

Ayes – 3
Nays – 1 












(opposed by  Councilmember 












McNeil)

Town Clerk McBath informed Ms. Wilson that the town was tax exempt.  Ms. Wilson stated that National Grid prepared the bill, and she would inform them that the town was tax exempt.



B.
Library – Ms. McLagan – Parking Lot
Ms. McLagan informed the board members that people are parking everywhere and blocking other people in the parking lot. Councilmember Putney asked for Ms. McLagan to do a rough drawing of the location of the parking spaces and which spaces should be designated for Handi-cap parking. Councilmember Putney also informed her it would not be done for another couple of months.



C.
Scott Skiff to be certified for testing the water.




Councilmember Putney stated that he would contact Doug Smith and find out what needed to be done so Scott Skiff could be certified to test water. 
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11. New Business – 

A.
Ogdensburg Journal & Advance


Town Clerk McBath brought to the attention of the Town Board that the Ogdensburg Journal only gets published Tuesday and Thursday and the Ogdensburg Advance get published on Sunday.  She asked if the town board still wanted to Ogdensburg Journal and Ogdensburg Advance as the town’s main paper?  The board all agreed to stay with the Ogdensburg Journal and Ogdensburg Advance.

B.
Senior Citizens


Town Clerk McBath asked if a yearly contract needed to be signed between the town and the Senior Citizens in order for the Senior Citizen’s to receive funds from their budget line. Supervisor Armstrong stated yes that a contract needed to be signed.


12.
Recognition of Guest


No Guest
At 9:42 PM Councilmember McNeil left the meeting.


13.
Executive Session – 
Councilmember Putney made a motion seconded by Councilmember Duffy to go into executive session for litigation at 9:42 PM.


Ayes – 4
Nays – 0

Councilmember Duffy made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Putney to return to the regular meeting at 9:55 PM.




Ayes – 4
Nays - 0


14.
Adjournment
Councilmember Putney made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Duffy to adjourn the meeting at 9:55 PM.





Ayes – 4
Nays – 0 

Respectfully Submitted,

Donna McBath, 

Town Clerk
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